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Saturday, June 13, 11:30 AM                                         

Whittier Elks Club, Club Room  

Yankee pot roast will be served for lunch, along with 
mixed green salad, rolls, roasted potatoes, mixed 
vegetables, dessert, coffee tea and water. Vegetarian meals 
are: Vegetable Pasta Florentine, Fettuccine Alfredo and 
pasta with mixed vegetables (advance notice is required). 
Doggie bags are available upon request. Table decorations 
will be provided by Mystery Mavens. If you have not 
made a reservation for the Branch meeting, please do so 
right away (deadline is June 10). Please send an email to 
DeDe Shatzen at Lsecret@earthlink.net. If you are 
without email, call DeDe at 310-617-7768. Your 
reservation will be confirmed. Cost of lunch is $20. We 
will be in the Club Room. Parking is available in the back 
and the entrance is on the west side of the building.  Look 
for the AAUW signs. Elks Lodge is located at 13620 
Whittier Blvd., Whittier. 

The program will consist of the installation of officers for 
GWA-AAUW 2015-2016 year and the introduction of the 
three Myra Long Scholarship Fund recipients.  

Don’t forget to use our  
Branch Website! 

http://whittier-ca.aauw.net 

 
For comments or questions 

please contact Sharon Heck,  
Website Manager 

heck37@verizon.net  
562-698-0476 AAUW NATIONAL CONVENTION 

SAN DIEGO JUNE 18 – 21 
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PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE 

It’s really hard to believe that a year as president has gone by.  I’ll be turning over the gavel and pin to 
Kaye Kidwell in June and I know Kaye will be a fantastic president. 

I want to thank each of you for allowing me the opportunity to serve and I especially want to thank the 
best Board of Directors, EVER!  We’ve had a great year – successful programs like Math/Science Day; 
terrific speakers and programs; scholarships and Tech Trek; a great deal of community involvement by 
our members; generous contributions of money and time to fund raising: and, of course, the opportunities 
to network, socialize and just have fun with fellow intelligent, active women. 

I also hope you will take a commitment to increased community involvement into the summer with you.  
Unfortunately, we still have a long way to go in gender equality, combating sexual violence, and 
improving conditions for all women and girls.  

I hope you enjoy a restful and recuperative summer full of whatever it is you love to do.  Come back in 
September ready to begin again.  Remember that while we can do incredible things on our own, we can 
accomplish so much more together. 

See you in September. 

Patricia Cuocco, President 

CONGRATULATATIONS TO GWA-AAUW MEMBERS! 
In May we celebrated our Greater Whittier Area – AAUW members who have been AAUW members for 40 
to 49 years. To my absolute embarrassment, there were a few mistakes, which are now corrected. Please join 
with me in congratulating the following members for their years of AAUW membership, service, and 
support of women and girls.  

40 years   42 years  44 years      45 years 

Brenda Jahn   Barbara Gile  Ann Farmer        Dolores Seidman                        
Margot Kamens  Peggy Kiefer                                          Carol Shupek                                                           
Donna Smith             Ruth White                                     
*Sue Turco   not initially listed                                                                                                                        
*Jan Cecola   actual is 31 years 

47 years  48 years  49 years 

Carol J. Anderson Janice Geiger  Katheryne Nighswonger                                                           
Ann Topjon  Linda Pomeroy Marsha Orr                                                                                                                                                     
*                                                                      Barbara Pickard 

*Colleen Tan mistakenly listed as a 49-year member, but who is actually celebrating her 53rd year in 
AAUW!  

Congratulations to all our 40 – 49 year members! 
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(Membership continued) 

We will be honoring all AAUW women who have been members 50 years or longer at our June Branch 
meeting. If you missed the meeting when your membership year was celebrated, please see Susan Halliday 
or Lynda Richardson who have your certificate. 

Please be sure to renew your membership for 2015-2016, and note the membership fee changes for the 
California state membership. Fill out a membership form. If all your information is the same as it is in our 
2014-15 yearbook, just put your name and write across the application INFORMATION ALL THE SAME 
AS LAST YEAR, then write a check to AAUW for $93  ($44 for Life Members). If you want the yearbook 
mailed to you, write a separate check for $2. If you also wish to purchase a yearbook binder write the 
check for $6.50.  (Total of $8.50.) We have brought iPads and laptop computers to the last couple of Branch 
meetings to help folks register online. However, the AAUW site continues to replace any other member’s 
name and membership number with the original name and number inhibiting us from registering others on 
our devices. YOU can renew your membership online on your computer quite easily. If you are having 
difficulty renewing online, call Susan Halliday, 562-696-7395, and she’ll try to walk you through the process 
over the phone.  

Do you know a soon to be college graduate? What better way to celebrate their achievement than giving 
them an AAUW membership?  AAUW members can give recent college graduates a free, one-year 
membership, within two years of graduation, at no cost.  With a gift of AAUW membership, you will  

• Show the grad the power that comes from belonging to a national organization of more than 170,000 
members and supporters who believe in and advance equity in education for women and girls. 

• Expand their networking opportunities through career development and AAUW projects in their 
community. 

• Keep them current on the issues in Mission and Action, AAUW Outlook, Action Network alerts and 
more. 

In addition to giving your student a membership, consider ordering an AAUW graduation cord for them. 
These cords are a fun way for students to celebrate their accomplishments and show their AAUW pride. 

Susan Halliday                                                                                                                                              
Lynda Richardson 

NEWSLETTER COSTS RISING 
As you are all very aware, the cost of just about everything is rising.  That includes, paper, computer ink 
and toner, and especially postage. We want to make sure that the newsletter has all of the information 
important to you, but the larger it gets, the more it costs. 

If you have an email account, but still have us mail your newsletter, please consider having it emailed to 
you instead, or making a voluntary contribution to defray the costs.  Please let Carole Duff know if we 
can remove you from the mailing list:  562-945-9145. 

If you don’t have email, don’t worry.  We have you covered and will gladly continue to mail your 
newsletter to you.   
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An interesting deadline to watch is July 1, 2015.  That is when California colleges must have policies 
in place regarding the reporting of sexual assaults on their campuses. In recent years the public has 
become aware that rapes, especially, have gone underreported.  The Department of Justice maintains 
that women in college are four times more likely to be assaulted than the rest of the population. In 
addition, 95% of campus rapes are never reported and of those that are, the numbers are too often 
swept under the carpet. The media has raged at this carpet-lifting behavior for the past few years.  As a 
result, public awareness of the problem has grown and lawsuits such as those involving Occidental and 
Cal Berkeley have been filed, citing, among other reasons, failure to comply with Title IX. Following 
Title IX’s stipulations is a major area of emphasis for AAUW, which explains that “although Title IX 
is often known only for its role in women’s sports, the law also requires that schools eliminate sexual 
harassment and prevent its occurrence on campus.”  If schools don’t comply with Title IX, students 
can file a complaint.  Unfortunately, too often college women do not know of this right. Too many do 
not report their rapes. The public wants to know how safe college campuses are and what is being 
done to enhance security.   

Several bills have been introduced in the California Legislature addressing the transparency issue and 
the treatment of rape victims. One is AB1433 which initially required that assaults reported to campus 
authorities also be reported to the local police. In an unusual move, the measure’s sponsor, Mike 
Gatto, listened to assault victims and amended his bill.  These women wanted the police report made 
only when the victim agreed to it. “Going through the justice system is a harrowing experience,” one 
woman reported. A study showed that describing the assault numerous times to numerous agencies, 
testifying at trial and feelings of not being believed often left women feeling emotionally worse than 
those who never reported the crime. Clearly, more support in traversing the justice system is needed, 
as well as women being informed of their rights. There is obviously more to the topic of campus 
assault than expands beyond capturing accurate data as it relates to the number or instances.  

      In addition to watching for developments on July 1, we can actually do something proactively. 
Before summer completely lulls us into days of lassitude and inertia, let us rise up and go to our 
computers, click on the AAUW website and go to the “Two Minute Activist.”  We can keep ourselves 
informed by investing a very small amount of time. As of this writing, the areas AAUW was 
emphasizing on the activist site were: 

• Paycheck Fairness Act (ask congressional members to co-sponsor) 

• Education (AAUW believes this to be a priority of this congress) 

• Healthy Families Act (7 paid days of sick leave) 

Have a wonderful summer, be active and don’t forget to use sunscreen.         

Carole Restovich 

 

PUBLIC POLICY 
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FUNDS AND PROJECTS 
MYRA LONG SCHOLARSHP FUND 

Twenty-seven participants worked forty-six shifts at the Pasadena Showcase House.  In addition, one 
person contributed $40 in lieu of serving, for a total of $1,880 for the Myra Long Scholarship Fund. 
Thanks to all who participated. Barbara Gile worked five shifts! Ann Chambers and Kaye Kidwell 
worked four and Judy Kraft and DeDe Shatzen worked three each—above and beyond the call of duty! 
Thank you. 
Also participating were Debra Benveniste, Pat Dudley, Joyce Paul, Karen Walker and Gwen Woirhaye, 
with two shifts each. Lupe Alfaro, Marge Bates, Diana Clark, Cheryl Crockey, Marsha Davies, Judy 
Flanders, Janice Geiger, Dolores Gonzalez-Hayes, Brenda Jahn, Ellen Larson, Ellen Peck, Carole 
Restovich, Lynda Richardson, Jo Sarachman, Ann Topjon, Karen Van der Baan and Fay Weber worked a 
single shift. It was sometimes hot and arduous work, but we all pulled through and made enough to send 
two girls to Tech Trek or fund two-thirds of a college scholarship. 

Scholarship winners and Tech Trek girls have been announced elsewhere. The next quarterly meeting of 
the committee is Thursday, August 13, 9 AM, at First Friends Church Library. Patricia Cuocco has 
agreed to replace Maurine Behrens who has served many years - no one can quite remember how many. 
Thank you, Maurine, for your many years of faithful service. 

The non-event so far has raised $9,424 and contributions continue to be accepted. Value of the fund as of 
May 7, 2015 is $173.231.47. 

Six girls being funded for Tech Trek were introduced at the May Branch meeting. The three scholarship 
recipients will be presented at the June Branch meeting and will each receive $2,600 paid to their 
colleges.  They will also be honored at the Rio Hondo ceremony Thursday, May 21 at 2 PM. 

Gwen Woirhaye, Chair 

MYRA LONG SCHOLARSHIP FUND ANNUAL FUNDRAISER 
 
If you misplaced that little blue envelope to send in your contribution to the Myra Long Scholarship 
Nonevent Fundraiser, don’t worry.  We accept donations delivered in any color envelope!  We even 
accept hand-delivered donations.   
 
This year’s fundraiser is honoring the Greater Whittier Area Branch’s 90th birthday.  We are blessed to be 
a strong, vital, active Branch, and we do a lot with the funds we raise.  Some of our most visible activities  

 
n Scholarships for women transitioning from Rio Hondo’s associate degree program to four-

year colleges or universities.  This year we are giving three $2,600 scholarships that will make 
a huge difference in the recipients’ lives.  

n Tech Trek Summer Camp for girls entering the 8th grade (a week-long Science, Technology, 
Engineering and Math program on the Whittier College campus).  This year we are sending 
six bright, enthusiastic, adorable girls from Granada and Los Nietos Middle Schools    

n Annual Math/Science Conference for eighth grade girls.  This year we served more than 325 
girls from 27 middle schools. 
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(Myra Long, continued) 

 
All donations are tax deductible.  Please make your checks out to AAUW-MLSF and send them (in 
any color envelope) to AAUW-MLSF, PO Box 5333, Whittier, CA 90607-5333. 
 
Kaye D. Kidwell, President-Elect 
 

MYRA LONG SCHOLARSHIP FUND RECIPIENTS 

• Jeanette Bodnar is twenty-seven years old and is majoring in Nursing at Rio Hondo College 
with a 3.46 GPA.   She is a single parent with two children and had her first daughter when she 
was fifteen.  Her goal is to pursue a Bachelor of Science Degree in Nursing at Cal State Los 
Angeles and become a Neonatal Intensive Care Nurse.  The Assistant Director of Health 
Science and Nursing at Rio Hondo describes Jeanette as an independent learner who takes full 
responsibility for her progress in the program.  She also demonstrates leadership and is highly 
regarded by her peer group.   
 

• Caroline Carroll is twenty-five years old and is majoring in Communications at Rio Hondo 
College with a 3.01 GPA. She plans to transfer to Cal State Monterey Bay in the fall and pursue 
a Bachelor of Science Degree in Communications.  She is a single parent with a four-year-old 
child as well as a caretaker for her younger sister.  She describes herself as a survivor.  Her 
Educational Advisor at Rio Hondo describes her as outstanding in academic achievement and 
potential as well as in leadership capabilities.  She served as a Rio Hondo Student Trustee from 
2013-2014. 
 

• Marcelina Valenzuela is twenty-seven years old and is majoring in Administration of Justice at 
Rio Hondo College with a 3.12 GPA.  She plans to transfer to Cal State Los Angeles in the fall 
and pursue a Bachelor of Arts Degree in Social Work with a minor in Criminal Justice.  She is 
raising two younger siblings who were in foster care, ages eleven and fifteen.  One of her 
professors at Rio Hondo describes her as a shining star in the classroom with a unique 
combination of a huge heart and intelligence.  At Rio Hondo College she served as Senator of 
Legislative Affairs in spring, 2015 and as Government Relations Advocate in fall of 2014.   

These three women will be honored at the GWA-AAUW Branch meeting on Saturday, June 13.  

Linda Ide, Chair 
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TECH TREK CAMP INFORMATION 
GWA AAUW is sending six girls to the Whittier Camp.  Camp begins on Sunday, June 14, and ends on 
Saturday, June 20. 

We are hosting a Visitation Day on Tuesday, June 16 at 10 AM.  Members from all branches who send 
girls to the Whittier Camp are invited to attend.  We hope many of you will take this opportunity to 
come to see how the dollars from your contributions and fundraising efforts are spent. 

The GWA-AAUW Tech Trek committee has been committed to increasing the presence of AAUW 
members on site during Tech Trek. We have met with the Whittier director, Nilsa Arias, to determine 
ways in which we can support the camp activities. 

Some event days and times are still being determined.  If you signed up at the May meeting to be on the 
support team we will be notifying you of opportunities.  If you have not signed up but are interested, 
please call Pat Dudley at 562-947-4269 or email at kpdudley2002@yahoo.com  If you have a special 
interest in any of the events or activities in the list below please mention that when you call or email. 
Contact Co-Chairs Pat Dudley or Ann Chambers if you have questions, wish to donate or volunteer for 
one of the activities mentioned. 

Support Opportunities for Tech Trek Camp 

Sunday, June 14, 2 – 5 PM  Assist at registration, meet and greet parents as they arrive at camp and 
again at the Orientation for Parents at 4 PM. 

Monday, June 15 - 4:00 PM Help put tablecloths and centerpieces on the tables for the dinner with the 
Professional Women Panel Speakers.  (We will be furnishing these items).  

Tuesday, June 16 Visitation Day at 10:00 AM.  Come to see the core classes and meet 
women from other branches.  Assist as hostesses and room greeters as 
needed. We will be providing maps and water. 

 Lunch is available for purchase in the cafeteria if you would like to eat 
with the campers.  

Friday, June 19 Meet, greet and seat parents attending the Women in History skits. Stay to 
help with dismissal at the end of the presentations.  Time to be determined, 
but it is an evening event. 

Date/Time TBD Monitor small groups for the Build It Festival; write category winners on 
certificates for each girl after the judging. We are providing newspapers, 
plastic straws, certificates and prizes for this evening event.* 

*Newspapers may be dropped off at Pat Dudley’s house the week of June 
7th through 12th or brought to our luncheon on Saturday, June 13th. Call 
Pat Dudley or Ann Chambers if other arrangements are needed. Donations 
of packages of plastic straws would also be appreciated. Let me know if 
you will be donating straws so that I do not buy too many. 

 



 

 

  

8 

AAUW FUNDS 
During the past year we have detailed various aspects of the AAUW Funds Program in our monthly 
newsletters. If you have missed any of these articles they are available on our Branch website in  
Newsletter Archives. Here you can find information on the Educational Opportunity Fund, Legal 
Advocacy Fund, Eleanor Roosevelt Fund, Leadership Programs Funds, Public Policy Funds and the 
Legacy Circle.  

Our final article this year will highlight some of the research AAUW has published using these funds. 
AAUW conducts groundbreaking research on issues related to gender equity in education and the 
workplace. Our work influences the national discussion on topics like the pay gap between women and 
men, sexual harassment in schools and on college campuses, and the underrepresentation of women in 
science and engineering. AAUW research serves as a catalyst for action. (Excerpt from aauw.org.) 

Recent publications include the following: 

v Solving the Equation: The Variables for Women’s Success in Engineering and Computing 
v The Simple Truth about Gender Pay Equity 
v Women in Community Colleges: Access to Success 

These reports are available on the aauw.org website. Your contributions to AAUW Funds make these 
publications possible.  

Dolores Seidman 

ST. MATTHIAS HOMELESS/FOOD PROGRAM   
Please remember to bring your donations for St Matthias to our June meeting. If you prefer, you can take 
your donations to the church on any weekday. Have fruit trees or a vegetable garden? Take your extra 
produce to St Matthias. 

Any questions, please contact me. 

Shirley Stewart                                                                                               
shirleys.creations@verizon.net 

A HEARTFELT THANK YOU TO GWA-AAUW 
May 9, 2015 is a date I will always remember.  That is the day I received the Las Distinguidas Award 
from our AAUW Branch.  I felt so honored and grateful to be given such acclamation for my activities 
and life's work.  As I said on the day, much of my work has been through the church, trying to bring 
justice to people in need.  AAUW has complemented that work with our goal of breaking down barriers 
for women and girls.  Sharing the day with many friends and family members meant a great deal to me.  
I will cherish my engraved plate and Citation from the City of Whittier.  Thank you to Dolores Seidman 
for nominating me, thank you to Joyce Paul and her committee for making the day so special, and thank 
you to the Branch for creating this wonderful award to honor women in our community. 

Sharon Heck 
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SECTION INFORMATION 

MODERN TRENDS               
Thursday, June 25, 7 PM 

Wives of Los Alamos by TaraShea Nesbit       
Historical Fiction, 240 pages                          
Reviewer – Carol Shupek 

The Wives of Los Alamos is a novel that sheds light 
onto one of the strangest and most monumental 
research projects in modern history and a testament 
to a remarkable group of women who carved out a 
life for themselves, in spite of the chaos of the war 
and the shroud of intense secrecy.  

Their average age was twenty-five. They came from 
Berkeley, Cambridge, Paris, London, and Chicago – 
and arrived in New Mexico ready for adventure, or 
at least resigned to it. But hope quickly turned to 
hardship as they were forced to adapt to a rugged 
military town where everything was a secret, 
including what their husbands were doing at the lab. 

Please join us for discussion at Dolores Seidman’s 
home.  This will be the last meeting for the 2014-15 
year. The new 2015-16 year begins on Thursday, 
September 24. 

Dolores Seidman’s address is 254 Bloom, Monterey 
Park – 213-706-4771. 

Annette Lauriten, 626-964-1483                      
Kristine Yeseta, 562-696-0226 

MORNING BOOK 
Reminder:  June 1 is the date of our meeting 
this month where we will be discussing Wives 
of Henry Oades, by Johanna Moran, led by 
Harriet Cornyn.  We will gather at Ann 
Topjon's at 10 AM, with refreshments 
provided by Dolores Seidman.  Please refer to 
the May newsletter for details and directions.   

Our last meeting this year will be on Monday, 
July 27, where we will discuss China Dolls, 
by Lisa See, the story of three Asian-
American women who come of age in the 
1940s San Francisco nightclubs. The novel 
also addresses serious gender and geopolitical 
issues, such as the Japanese invasion of China, 
Pearl Harbor, U.S. internment camps, 
rationing and men as soldiers during World 
War II.  Ann Farmer will lead the 
discussion.  We will meet at Sandy Bridges' 
home at 10 AM, with Ann Topjon providing 
refreshments. 

Directions to Sandy's house, 1550 N. Walnut 
La Habra Heights, 562-697-7427. 

House is not on Walnut; do not use a 
GPS.  Whittier Blvd. to Euclid; north on 
Euclid for 7/10 mile.  Street name changes to 
Hiatt when you start up the hill.  Street ends 
and turns onto Walnut.  Do NOT go onto 
Walnut to your left.  Take the driveway to 
your RIGHT, between rock wall and 
mailboxes down a steep descent.  House is 
second on left.  Park in the driveway or on 
street. 

Ann Topjon, 562-695-6185 
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WALKERS                                 
  THURSDAYS   9 AM 

JUNE 

4  La Mirada Creek Park                           
Meet in parking lot off Santa Gertrudes                                    

11 Arroyo Pescadero Park                        
Meet in parking lot off Colima  

18 La Mirada Regional Park                     
Meet in front of Splash - La Mirada Blvd. 
Turn at signal between fire station & City 
Hall 

25 Murphy Ranch Park                    
At the end of Youngwood – meet in 
parking lot    

It has been great being chair of the Walking 
Section. 

Hope someone will step up to chair it next year. 

Shirley Stewart        
shirleys.creations@verizon.net 

GARDENING 
 
The Gardening Section invites you to a potluck 
luncheon and special tour of Karen Walker's 
garden, a certified Wildlife and Bird Friendly 
Habitat featuring native California plants and some 
from similar terrains in Australia and the 
Mediterranean - all drought-tolerant.  See what 
thrives on 20 to 30 minutes of water per week, and 
still gives a lush feel, attracting monarchs, 
hummingbirds and other pollinators - as well as 
human enthusiasts!  Mark your calendar - the date 
is Monday, June 29; the time is 11:30 AM. 
RSVP karenwalker220@gmail.com or to Ellen 
Peck at 562-943-4679 or cpeck4@earthlink.net.  

MEMORIES 
The June meeting of Memories will be held at the 
home of Brenda Jahn on Wednesday, June 24 at 
1:30 PM.  The topic is Favorite/Least Favorite 
Fad.  Perhaps, you can display your tattoos, wear 
your poodle skirt, spike your hair or take a photo 
with your selfie-stick to illustrate your writing. 
Perhaps not. You may also write on another topic 
of your choosing.  All are welcome to share their 
writings aloud among friends.   

Directions: From Whittier Blvd., take Macy 
north to Janine, right on Janine, left on Solejar, 
right on Villa Rita and left on N. Padonia to 1339. 
Phone: 562- 691-2419.                                     

INTERNATIONAL 
CONCERNS 

International Concerns will meet at Thai Table 
in Whittwood at 12:25 PM on Tuesday, June 16 
to celebrate the beginning of our summer 
break.  Reservations are not necessary, since we 
will gather at the front desk and go in at 
12:30.  (If you are late, there may not be space 
for you at our table.) 

For further information, contact Maurine 
Behrens at maurineb90601@gmail.com or 562-
695-8436. 

R.I.P AGAIN 

A planning meeting was held May 15. The group 
has been invited to present “Herstory” at a P.E.O. 
Chapter meeting next April. The next meeting will 
be Thursday, August 20, 11 AM, in Laguna Beach 
where a potluck lunch will be part of the program. 
If you are interested in participating in Readers’ 
Theatre, please plan to join us. Carpools will be 
arranged. 

Colleen Tan, 562-698-4934                             
Gwen Woirhaye, 562-696-6405 
gwen@woirhaye.com 
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FIRST FRIDAY 
Date: June 5                                            
Day: Friday                                         
Time: 6 – 8 PM 

Host: Brenda and Peter Jahn  
 1339 N. Padonia 
 Whittier, 90603   
 562-691-2419 

Directions: East on Whittier Blvd. to 
Macy; left on Macy; right on Janine; 
left on Solejar; right on Villa Rita; 
left on N. Padonia to 1339. 

PHOENIX 
Ten members and two guests thoroughly enjoyed 
our April trip to the La Mirada Theatre where we 
saw an outstanding musical interpretation of Pride 
and Prejudice by Jane Austen. 

We look forward to a June outing to Chapman 
College to view the Huell Houser exhibit. The 
specifics will be e-mailed to members. 

Peggy Kiefer 

 

CONFERENCE ANNOUNCEMENT                                                                                                  
“Sustainability Challenges: Coping with Less Water and Energy” 

June 5, 2015  •  Whittier, CA 

“Sustainability Challenges: Coping with Less Water and Energy,” a conference focused on linking 
scientifically credible information to the formulation and implementation of sound, effective local 
policies, is being convened by the Institute on Science for Global Policy (ISGP) on June 5, 2015, from 
7:30 AM to 6:15 PM in Whittier, CA.  A local committee of concerned volunteers, The Whittier 
Working Group, has undertaken to organize the conference to engage the community in climate issues.  

The distinctive, if not unique, ISGP model emphasizes critical debates and extended caucus discussions 
among highly credible scientists, policy makers, students, and the public.  These debates seek to clarify 
the scientific and technical (S&T) understanding for the nonspecialists who are often responsible for 
making or directly influencing, local, regional, national, and global policy decisions.  ISGP conferences 
also provide opportunities for scientists to experience the challenging tasks routinely faced by those 
responsible for formulating and implementing effective policies that involve S&T issues.  The 
debate/caucus model pioneered by the ISGP has been successfully used to examine a wide range of 
contemporaneously critical issues, including Emerging and Persistent Infectious Diseases, and Food 
Safety, Security, and Defense.  

The critical debates and caucuses at “Sustainability Challenges” are open to the public and press.  This 
conference is designed to provide a forum in which the scientific and technological issues facing 
societies worldwide can be view through the personal lifestyle choices and community-wide decisions 
facing Whittier and Southern California. 

To attend 

Register for an invitation to “Sustainability Challenges: Coping with Less Water and Energy” at 
http://scienceforglobalpolicy.org/conference/sustainability-challenges-coping-with-less-water-and-
energy/.  Space is limited and preference will be given to early registrants. 
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Greater Whittier Area American Association of University Women                                   
MEMBERSHIP for 2015-2016 

*Title: Mrs.___ Ms.___ Miss___ None___ Other___    * If all YOUR information is the same as in the yearbook, just 

print your name & “ INFORMATION SAME AS LAST YEAR” across the application. 

*Last Name ________________________________*First Name________________________*Middle Initial_______ 

Spouse’s Name____________________________*Street Address__________________________________________      

*City____________________________________*Zip Code________________________ 

*Home Phone (______)_______________*Work Phone (______)_________________ *Cell 

(______)___________________ *Email_______________________________________________ 

Degree______________________________  Year__________ Major________________________________ 

College/University_______________________________ 

- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -  

Degree______________________________   Year__________ Major________________________________ 

College/University______________________________ 

- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -  

AAUW Membership Type (please check one) Annual Dues:   

________General $93 (Reflects 2015 increase) ________Student $37    _______ Life Member $44 _______Dual $24 

A separate check is required for the following: 

________ I want the yearbook mailed to me & will write a separate check to GWA-AAUW for $2. 

________ I also want the AAUW binder that costs $5 plus $1.50 postage & will write a separate check for $6.50. 

Do you have a sponsor? If so, who is it? ______________________________ 

Today’s date______________________________ 

*Required of all members. New members must complete all information.                                                     

Reminder: $86 of your dues is tax deductible. 

Please complete and mail your membership application and dues to: AAUW, Whittier Branch Membership, 
P.O. Box 5333, Whittier, CA 90607-5333, or register online at aauw.org.  Scroll down to ‘Join/Renew’. 
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      GREATER WHITTIER AREA BRANCH CALENDAR  

JUNE 2015 

Please consult our style sheet and follow it when preparing your newsletter article.  It will save us 
a great deal of time and work.  If you do not have a style sheet, please let us know and we will 
send you one.  Thank you for your cooperation and for sending in your articles by the 15th of the 
month. 

REMINDER: PAY YOUR DUES! 

Please send articles by email to christineheller@earthlink.net 

Newsletter Editors – Christine Heller, Diana Clark and Carole Duff 

	
   	
   	
   	
   	
   	
   

DAY	
  
	
  

DATE	
   	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  TIME	
  
	
   	
  

	
   	
   	
   	
   	
   	
  Monday	
  
	
  

1	
   10:00	
  AM	
  
	
  

Morning	
  Book,	
  Ann	
  Topjon	
  
Tuesday	
  

	
  
2	
   6:00	
  PM	
  

	
  
Board	
  Meeting,	
  St.	
  Matthias	
  Episcopal	
  Church	
  

Thursday	
  
	
  

4	
   9:00	
  AM	
  
	
  

Walkers,	
  La	
  Mirada	
  Creek	
  Park	
  
Friday	
  

	
  
5	
   6:00	
  PM	
  

	
  
First	
  Friday,	
  Benda	
  and	
  Peter	
  Jahn	
  

	
   	
   	
   	
   	
   	
  Thursday	
  
	
  

11	
   9:00	
  AM	
  
	
  

Walkers,	
  Arroyo	
  Pescadero	
  Park	
  
Thursday	
  

	
  
11	
   3:30	
  PM	
  

	
  
Showgirls,	
  Whittier	
  Village	
  Theaters	
  

Saturday	
  
	
  

13	
   11:30	
  AM	
  
	
  

Branch	
  Meeting,	
  Whittier	
  Elks	
  Club	
  
Tuesday	
  

	
  
16	
   10:00	
  AM	
  

	
  
Tech	
  Trek	
  Camp	
  Visitation	
  Day,	
  Whittier	
  College	
  

Tuesday	
  
	
  

16	
   12:25	
  AM	
  
	
  

International	
  Concerns,	
  Thai	
  Table,	
  Whittwood	
  
Thursday	
  

	
  
18	
   9:00	
  AM	
  

	
  
Walkers,	
  La	
  Mirada	
  Regional	
  Park	
  

	
   	
   	
   	
   	
   	
  Wednesday	
  
	
  

24	
   1:30	
  PM	
  
	
  

Memories,	
  Brenda	
  Jahn	
  
Thursday	
  

	
  
25	
   9:00	
  AM	
  

	
  
Walkers,	
  Murphy	
  Ranch	
  Park	
  

Thursday	
  
	
  

25	
   7:00	
  PM	
  
	
  

Modern	
  Trends,	
  Dolores	
  Seidman	
  
Monday	
  

	
  
29	
   11:30	
  AM	
  

	
  
Gardening,	
  Karen	
  Walker	
  

	
   	
   	
   	
   	
   	
  JULY	
  
	
   	
   	
   	
   	
  Monday	
  
	
  

27	
   10:00	
  AM	
  
	
  

Morning	
  Book,	
  Sandy	
  Bridges	
  	
  

	
   	
   	
   	
   	
   	
  AUGUST	
  
	
   	
   	
   	
   	
  Thursday	
  
	
  

20	
   11:00	
  AM	
  
	
  

R.I.P.	
  Again,	
  Laguna	
  Beach	
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